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To all         Marko Nicovic 
WKC member federations 
         President 
 
        Belgrade, 28th January 2010 
 
 

Bulletin 1/2010 
 
Dear Mr. President, 
 
Again we would like to wish you a very Prosperous and Happy New Year 2010!   
 
You have already received by separate mail the new financial regulations, which show a 
reduction of the annual membership fees and participation fees for competitors at our 
championships effective from 1st January 2010. We think that these new fee charges will be in 
the interest and benefit of all our members. 
 
The 7th WKC European Championships will take place as scheduled 4th to 6th June 2010 in 
Belgrade, Serbia. The technical seminar for referees and judges will take place on Friday, 4th 
June and the competition days will be Saturday and Sunday, 5th and 6th June 2010.  
 
Venue: 
Sport and Cultural Center “Sumice”  
Ustanicka str. no 125/1,  
Belgrade 
 
Organising Committee: 
 
Serbian Karate Union (SKU): 
Ms. Rada Stopic 
Vidikovacki venac 104 b / 101 
11090 Belgrade,Serbia 

Tel: ( + 381 ) 11 234 11 68   
Tel: ( + 381) 63 256 116 
Fax: ( + 381 ) 11 234 11 68   
email: sku@eunet.rs 
 

mailto:sku@eunet.rs


More details on the Championships venue and accommodation may be found on our webpage 
www.wkc-org.net  
 
Please remember that this European Championships is an Open Championships, open as well 
to non-European WKC member federations. We had decided this because several members 
did not get the necessary visa for the USA at our last World Championships. Therefore, all 
members from the non-European continents may participate at this event exceptionally. 
 
Also the 7th WKC Junior & Cadet World Championships and World Cup for Children in 
Caorle, Italy, 21st to 24th  October 2010 will take place as scheduled. Further information will 
be given by the Italian federation Federazione Italiana Karate in a short time. 
 
We do attach the invoice for the membership fees for your federation for the year 2010. 
Please transfer the fees to one of our bank accounts, either in Euro to the Euro account or in 
Swiss Francs to the Swiss bank account.  
 
Sincerely yours 
 

 
 
Marko Nicović 
President 
World Karate Confederation 
 

http://www.wkc-org.net

